The PTO Council Meeting was held on October 7th 2014.  Our representative, Christina Hardway, attended on behalf of Williams and was able to provide the following update for us.
· NPS will be continuing goals their academic goals.  For elementary schools, they are trying to strengthen different kinds of writing.  
· MCAS will be phasing out and there will be different ways that it is implemented.
· They are also working through facility developments, and particularly at the elementary school level, they are officially OUT OF SPACE.  The good news is that they are getting new space. Zervis will be ready in January 2016. They are going to have to figure out the student assignment work (some schools will be too full and some will have extra space). Some schools are missing music rooms and some schools will be missing a necessary classroom next year. They don’t want to develop more modulars.  After Zervis and Angier are done, then Cabot will be started.
· Schools will get support for the technology-based PARCC tests.  In the future (and around the country) the PARCC test will be linked to teacher evaluations.  
· There is a new Elementary-focused Superintendent who will be visiting schools and scheduling parent meetings later this year to coincide with the student assignment work.
· The new equity policy has just passed.  By the end of October or November, they will have an Equity Committee meeting to look at priorities and implementation.  This will help them respond to the immediate and future needs. 
NPS Classroom Technology Status Update  
· There are now written hardware and access standards for each grade that guide curriculum standards across classrooms within grades. 
· By the end of this year, NPS is hoping to have 5 ipads per classroom.  They are hoping to have a minimum of 2 full carts, and some will have 3.
· They are already at 100% for libraries all the way from K to 12.
· Classroom equipment:  As new buildings are made, they will maximize opportunities to implement a Projection System (with a LCD Projector) and a Document camera.  Some schools have Audio System with Voice Lift.  The Projector Systems are ultra-short throw projectors to phase out cart projectors with long (trip-hazard) cords.  New projectors will be ceiling-mounted.  The voice lift system is in place in some classrooms to address 504 or IEP for students, but they are trying to expand those opportunities.  Though it was originally developed for students on IEP, it helps all students and reduces the strain on teachers’ voices.  As new classrooms are being built, these standards will be implemented.  
· Parent questions that were addressed:
· How do they choose equipment?  NPS is an Apple district and they try to maintain these platforms because of support issues.  However, they are purchasing more Chrome books and they are a bit less expensive and they are trying to see how well they last.  The PCs last fewer years than the Apple laptops.  
· How do they maintain?  Always a moving target and more parts of the budget are being used to address it.  
· Do they have device management?  Yes, and they also have curriculum standards and they also are committed to being device-agnostic because they want to future-proof and they don’t want to have the device itself driving curricular decisions. 
· What about leasing?  It’s complicated but you get the hardware up front and you pay for it over time.  
· Are you exploring bring your own device? Yes, and they already have 3600 guest logins. 
· Networks –there are network problems.  That is a concern for the PARCC because student responses might be lost.  They are working on it, and now a lot of the classrooms can ALMOST support 2 devises per person and at the elementary schools can achieve the one-to-one standards.  They have also upgraded the fiber networks across the schools.  As for the PARCC—a lot of that will be cached locally. Out of all the schools that did it last year, there was only one problem.  
· How will older classrooms be upgraded?  Whenever they are refurbished  or created, then these systems are introduced.  When something wears out, they get replaced with the new audio systems.  The good news is that a lot of the audio systems were already owned because of IEP compliance, but they are being systematically worked into new classrooms and they big issue is now training teachers to use them.  It’s a goal and the teachers are responsive to having them in the classrooms and using them.  They have been doing a lot of the labor in house and a lot of it has worked out well
· Will the Equity Report outline how much we have and how much we can spend?  It will give the number of the machines in the classroom and the number allowed in the library and it will say how many are aging out, etc.   It may also say how fundraising can occur for future use (for example, if someone gives money for technology and the school has maxed out need according to the equity standard, you can hold on to it for future use.) 
